Town of Sutton

Sewer Commission Meeting
July 12,2017

Members Present: Neal Crites
Larry Wiersma
Carl Licopoli
Donald Obuchowski
Amanda Kral

The meeting was opened at 4:05 P.M., by Neal Crites.

The first order of business was the approval of minutes from the monthly Sewer Commissioner
meeting from April 12, 2017. Larry made a motion, Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Re-organization:
+ Larry made a motion to leave the titles of the commissioners the way they are. Carl
seconded the motion. Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Wal-Mart- (Northbridge):
» Donald met with the representative of Wal-Mart, the engineers and the DEP director
of Northbridge today.
» Atthis time, Northbridge has not handed the pump station over to the Sutton Sewer
Department.
¢ By Thursday the laterals will be closed and finished.

The next order of business: [ & I Study:
o All datais saying that Manchaug has the highest flow.
¢ Beta Engineering hired a company to camera the area to find out where the leaks
are located and also found 2 manholes that need to be fixed.
¢ The Sutton Sewer Department will be sending out pamphlets with a reminder of
rules regarding grease and baby wipes being put into the sewer system.

The next order of business: Town of Millbury:
¢ The latest quarterly invoice from the Town of Millbury had the adjustment made.
¢ Neal made a motion to table the discussion on the Town of Millbury billing until the
time of a rate increase is discussed. Carl seconded the motion. Motion passed 3-0.

The next order of business: Old Business.
e The Sutton Sewer Commissioners will be sponsoring an article to void the Dudley
Gendron Post's connection fee. Town council will be drawing up the article and it
will be presented at the Fall Town meeting.
» The reason for the commissioners waiving this fee is due to the Dudley Gendron
Post being a non-profit organization. This does not waive the bi-annual bill.

The next order of business: New Business.
e  WPI came a month ago and did an evaluation on bringing sewer to the center of
town and down the school system.



e The billing for route 2 will be going on in a few weeks for the second half of
Wilkinsonville.
e Next meeting will be on August 9, 2017,

Neal moved to adjourn. Larry seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:30P.M.
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Carl Licopoli




